Jenni Moore

Whangarei

Submission On the Sea Bed and Foreshore Bill

I am a middle age Pakeha woman who has worked closely with Maori for the last ten years.

I will absolutely own that the issue of sea bed and foreshore  does not strike such a strong chord with me, as it does with  Maori friends and colleagues, and this I believe has been part of the problem, - many pakeha just don’t ‘get it’

However, in terms of the long term relationship in this country with Maori we need to stop doing what we have done historically ever since we came here, which is to legislate to suppress their hopes, dreams and aspirations at every turn. I really thought we had moved on from this kind of behaviour, - but no, here we are doing it again. My total opposition to this bill is therefore a moral one and also an issue of justice. 

To have avoided this sticky impasse we at least could have allowed due process to occur. The reason why I have not renewed my membership of the labour party, is because this did not occur. I have been a key worker in the last two elections in Whangarei. Next election it will be interesting to see how you will mount a campaign here as there are few of the very small cluster of election workers who will work for you because of this issue. 

In terms of my long term vision for a healthy New Zealand, this action is completely at odds with a pathway to peaceful and positive coexistence in Aotearoa. This would be a goal supported my most New Zealanders, but there is a lack of analysis about what will support us to get there and what will get in the way of us getting there. 

Treating our partners in this land appallingly, and dishonestly is definitely not going to achieve this goal and in fact will set race relations back two decades. How can you possibly expect a group of people who are treated in this way to have any sort of commitment to positive relationships, - if you compare theses relationship issues with those a couple might face, then lying and treachery on the side of one partner is going to cause irreparable damage, which may never be recovered from. If however there was honesty and integrity between the two even with differences of viewpoint, the relationship may be kept in tact and even enhanced. 

I request to be able to speak to the select committee hearing on the seabed and foreshore bill.

Regards

Jenni Moore

